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Dear Governor Haley
 I have asked this question of  Mr. Martin's office as well as to channel 7's Amy Woods. 
Why do we not have utility trailers registered in the state of SC this wood be a source of tax 
money for road repair.
Amy Wood answered with, &quot;that is a great idea&quot;  and then dropped it with no further 
comment. I got no response from Mr. Martin's office.
Is this another sacred cow that every one is not willing to touch??
All the states around us tax trailers and any one from the state of SC crossing into those states 
need a registration tag.
I have seen trailers hauling back hoes and heavy equipment as well as lumber and etc. some of 
the trailers are unfit to be on the road.
    I asked many people what they think about this and of  they say gee I never noticed what a 
good idea.  I leave this with you and hope you will look into it and respond  sincerely  Joseph 
Doria     


